FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
Laboratory Division
7435 Oakland Mills Road
Columbia, MD 21046

April 22, 2024

Global Compliance and Testing Center of Huawei Tec
NO.2 New City Ave,

Songshan Lake Sci. & Tech. Industry Park,

Dongguan, Guangdong, 523808

China
Attention: Paul Zhang
Re: FCC Recognition for Global Compliance and Testing Center of Huawei Technologies Co., Ltd.

Designation Number: CN1173
Accreditation of Global Compliance and Testing Center of Huawei Tec
Test Firm Registration #: 294140

Dear Mr. Zhang,

The Laboratory Division of the Federal Communications Commission’s Office of Engineering and Technology
hereby notifies Global Compliance and Testing Center of Huawei Technologies Co., Ltd. (“Huawei Lab”) of the
suspension of its recognition and denial of the requested extension and renewal.

On November 11, 2022, the Commission adopted the EA Security Report and Order, Order, and Further Notice of
Proposed Rulemaking (referenced herein as EA Security R&O, EA Security Order, and EA Security FNPRM,
respectively). Specifically, the Commission established several new rules to prohibit authorization of “covered”
communications equipment identified on the Commission’s Covered List developed pursuant to the Secure Networks
Act.

On November 25, 2022, the FCC released FCC 22-84 “Protecting Against National Security Threats to the
Communications Supply Chain through the Equipment Authorization Program”. FCC 22-84 prohibits the equipment
authorization of telecommunications and video surveillance equipment by entities identified on the FCC Covered
List. One of the entities named on the covered list is Huawei Technologies Company.

The Huawei Lab appears to be an affiliate of Huawei Technologies Company. The current recognition of the
Huawei Lab expires on April 30, 2024. Please be advised that we have suspended the ability of this Huawei Lab to
obtain renewal of recognition. Should the Huawei Lab seek reassessment and renewal, such renewal will not be
granted. Further, we request that, within 30 days of the date of this correspondence, you show cause why FCC
recognition of the Huawei Lab should not be permanently barred. In your response, please address, at a minimum,
the following questions/requests:

1. What is the relationship between the Huawei Lab and Huawei Technologies Company?
2. Please provide detailed ownership information for the Huawei Lab.
3. From a review of equipment authorization grants in the FCC equipment authorization database it appears

that all of the test reports received by the FCC from Global Compliance and Testing Center of Huawei Tec are
associated with the grantees Huawei Device Co Ltd and Huawei Technologies Co. Ltd. Does Global Compliance



and Testing Center of Huawei Tec test devices to the FCC equipment authorization requirements for any companies
other than Huawei? If so, please list all companies for which Huawei tests devices.

4. Provide any claimed justification as to why the FCC should continue to recognize the Huawei Lab.

Sincerely,

Jihad Hermes
Electronics Engineer





